
 

 

 
Datakey – Product Change Notification 
 
PCN Number: 20200916 

Notice Date: 16 September 2020 

Notification Subject: Product Change Notification (PCN) 

 

 

Summary Description: 
UFX RUGGEDrive™ memory tokens provide USB flash drive functionality in a proprietary form factor that is 

more robust than traditional thumb drive designs that use standard USB connectors.  Internally, the UFX 

memory tokens leverage SD memory that utilizes MLC NAND flash.  When the SD memory used in the UFX 

memory tokens goes end-of-life (EOL), ATEK qualifies a replacement SD memory device and updates our bill 

of material using our ISO 9001 engineering change order (ECO) process.  Such a change recently occurred 

with the Datakey UFX4GB RUGGEDrive memory tokens.   

  

Affected Products: Part Numbers: 
UFX4GB RUGGEDrive Memory Tokens, Black 611-0210-000A 

UFX4GB RUGGEDrive Memory Tokens, Red 611-0210-002A 

UFX4GB RUGGEDrive Memory Tokens, Yellow 611-0210-004A 

UFX4GB RUGGEDrive Memory Tokens, Green 611-0210-005A 

UFX4GB RUGGEDrive Memory Tokens, Blue 611-0210-006A 

UFX4GB RUGGEDrive Memory Tokens, Gray 611-0210-008A 

Customized UFX4GB RUGGEDrive Memory Tokens Varies 

 

Details of Notice: 
The SD memory used in the UFX4GB tokens has gone EOL.  A replacement has already been qualified.  The 

previous SD memory was compliant with the SD 2.0 specification, whereas the new SD memory is compliant 

with the SD 3.0 specification. 

 

The transition to the newly qualified memory in the UFX4GB tokens took place starting in July of 2020.  

UFX4GB tokens during this month will have a date code of 7 – 0 (corresponding to July of 2020).  UFX4GB 

tokens produced in August of 2020 (date code of 8 – 0) or later will use the newly qualified SD memory that is 

compatible with SD version 3.0. 

 

If you have any questions regarding this PCN, please contact the Datakey Customer Care Team.  

 

Contact Information: 
Customer Care Team 

+1 (800) 523-6996 

+1 (218) 829-9797 

CCT@datakey.com 
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